
The  
Faculty Assembly Meeting 
 
MINUTES    January 15th, 2021   12:30 PM ZOOM/Remote 

MEETING CALLED BY: Professor John Zimmerman, Faculty Assembly President 
MINUTES ASSEMBLED BY:  Keri Stevenson, Faculty Assembly Secretary 



Vote: Unanimous 
Motion Carried: Yes 

 
 
ACTION ITEM  FACULTY ASSEMBLY  PROFESSOR JOHN ZIMMERMAN 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
   



The Dean pledged to conduct the work of both committees in the spirit of shared governance, which 
will improve inclusion, and ensure that the committees listen to the voices of all groups involved. He 
asked Assembly members to e-mail him if they wanted to join either committee.  
 
Other members of the administration team were then asked for reports if they wished to give them, and 
Dr. James Malm, Chancellor of UNM-Gallup, spoke. 

 
INFORMATION  CHANCELLOR’S REPORT   DR. JAMES   
         MALM 

DISCUSSION   
Dr. Malm discussed the formal financial report that UNM-Gallup will present at the next local advisory 
board meeting. That date is also when the quarterly foundation report and monthly budget/revenue 
report and expenses will be published. This should include COVID Recovery Act finances and the 
budget projections the governor and the Legislative Financial Committee have put out.  
 
Professor Zimmerman asked if Ms. Christy Butler could send the link to the advisory board’s Zoom 
meeting to the faculty e-mail list, and Dr. Malm agreed. After this, as no more faculty had questions, 
the executive team left. 

 
ACTION ITEM  MARCH MEETING DATE   DR. KRISTIAN SIMCOX   
    CHANGE     

  
I move to change the March Faculty Assembly meeting from Friday, March 19th, to Friday, 
March 26th.  
 
Motion: Kristian Simcox 
Second: Yes 
Discussion: None 
Vote: Unanimous 
Motion Carried: Yes 

 
 
INFORMATION  CONSTITUTION & BY-LAWS  PROFESSOR JOHN   
         ZIMMERMAN 

DISCUSSION   
Professor Zimmerman told the Assembly that there have been numerous requests for changes in the 
constitution and by-laws, and that there were two particularly important changes that needed to be 
made. First, the current ad hoc committees need to be changed into active committees, but in order for 
this to happen, the constitution must be modified. For faculty on those committees, this is part of their 
service that goes towards tenure and promotion; therefore, we need to make sure that the Distance 
Learning Committee and the Adjunct Affairs Committee become full standing Faculty Assembly 
committees.  
 
The other major needed change to the constitution and by-laws will be to give visiting faculty voting 
rights, as only full



then they can contact Dr. Stevenson or Professor Zimmerman. The service will be a little heavy in this 
semester with the upcoming changes, but should slow down later in the year. While we are not voting 
on the changes today, there will be two readings of the constitution in upcoming meetings, and then a 
vote on the proposed changes between the March and April meetings. 

 
INFORMATION  DIVERSITY COMMITTEE  PROFESSOR



act. Professor Lovett asked faculty to think about how we can bring these topics into the classroom 
setting, and how we can talk about them there. We need to learn to discuss these things with greater 
comfort and confidence.  
 
Professor Lovett then moved to talking about last year’s 



 
I move to approve the Form C in HIT to change the degree from an A.S. to A.A.S. 
 
Motion: Carolyn Kuchera 
Seconded: Yes 
Discussion: None 
Vote: Unanimous 
Motion Carried: Yes 

 
 
INFORMATION  COMMITTEE REPORTS  COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

DISCUSSION  



CARC: Professor Kelley Schukar, the chair, was not present, but this committee plans to meet soon 
and discuss the changes that have been happening in the assessment process.  
 
Faculty Committee on Student Affairs: As Professor Floyd Kezele, the former chair, had retired, 
Professor Zimmerman will chair this committee for now. He stated that the committee does not need to 
be active consistently. It only activates when a student complaint cannot be handled by the other 
informal or formal processes for grievances. He asked that anyone who had an interest in being chair to 
contact him. 
 
Curricula Committee: Dr. Carolyn Kuchera, the chair, reported on program reviews that the 
committee will consider, one for the Certificate in Construction Technology and one for the Certificate 
to become a Nursing Assistant, both slated in the near future.



He also thanked Dr. Muthaiyan for volunteering to create a Microsoft group for adjunct faculty, where 
they can give direct input to the committee and communicate with each other.  

 
INFORMATION  ANNOUNCEMENTS   VARIOUS 

  
No faculty had announcements. 

 
ACTION ITEM              ADJOURNMENT   

  
I move to adjourn. 
 
Motion: Matt Mingus 
Seconded: Yes 
Vote: Unanimous 
Motion Carried: Yes



Appendix 
 

Resolution to Honor Dr. Kamala Sharma 
 


